From: Clerks@vauqhan.ca
To: Assunta Ferrante
Subject: FW: [External] ENOUGH!

Date: Monday, October 21, 2024 8:13:59 AM

C6. Communication

CW(PM) - November 6, 2024

Item No. 6

From: Sue Blasetti

Sent: Sunday, October 20, 2024 4:58 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: gopublic@cbc.ca; newschannel@ctv.ca; Linda Jackson < Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca >;

mayor@vaughan.ca; newsroom@yrmg.com

Subject: [External] ENOUGH!

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

This is a written submission to an official plan amendment, and rezoning amendment proposal on the southwest corner of Major Mackenzie and Fossil Hill (Official Plan Amendment File OP.21.001; Zoning By-law Amendment File Z.21.002).

Here we go again.....why does Vaughan council insist on destroying our beautiful community.

Right now we are in CONSTANT gridlock EVERY day. When my family moved here 24 years ago, there was just Wonderland. I understood some development was going to happen as per the plans I was shown....BUT NOT TO THIS EXTENT! We went from Wonderland, to a huge mall, Vaughan Mills (directly across the street from Wonderland), to an expanded GO station, to huge condo towers at Jane and Rutherford.....all within a 3km stretch! It is literally IMPOSSIBLE to get around as it is. Let's not mention the stadium that was almost added at Sportsvillage. Also, Wonderland is now open April to January instead of just the summer so there is no break from the ridiculous amount of traffic and people in our area. Heading to Major Mack as an alternate isn't even an option with the hospital, the many big box stores and again Wonderland. NOW, you're going to add MORE huge condo developments on Rutherford (AGAIN right beside Wonderland and across from Vaughan Mills) AND at Major Mack and Fossil Hill!! SERIOUSLY? Aside from the daily gridlock, the enormous influx of people is turning this into downtown NOT the suburbs we signed up for when we bought our houses. We already have foxes, coyotes and other lost wildlife in our backyards because you keep taking away our greenspace, their homes. Enough is enough. I realize these developments mean more

taxes in your pockets but where are your morals. Your council is being led by greed and not what's best for our community. Just STOP! These condos need to be put elsewhereour community is already busting at the seams.